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	at its 5 October 2009 meeting the Committee of the Whole amended the proposed motion and passed it out of committee with a Do Pass recommendation.


summary

Proposed Motion 2009-0564 (Attachment 1, pp. 3-5 of these materials) is a companion to Proposed Ordinance 2009-0351. The motion would establish as county policies that the agencies identified in the ordinance should:

A.  Provide on each of their web sites the maximum guidance and information to the public for making public records requests;

B.  Provide access to commonly requested nonexempt public records on its website to the extent feasible and economical; and

C.  In responding to public records requests:

1.
Notify the requestor in writing that they are responding on their own behalf, and not on behalf of other county agencies, which should be listed in the notice; and

2.
If their public records officer believes that other county agencies could have responsive records, notify the requestor and provide the name, phone number, email address and office mailing address of the public records officer of each of those other agencies.

Policies A and B are reflective of best practices identified by the Washington State Auditor in a report dated 19 May 2008 (“Performance Audit Report: Open Public Records Practices at 30 Government Entities”).
Policy C was highly recommended by the Attorney General, Rob McKenna, during his presentation to this committee at its September 9 meeting.
It is the understanding of Council staff that some county agencies have already implemented one or more of these policies, at least to some extent.

Proposed Amendment

Legal counsel have recommended an amendment (Amendment 1; see Attachment 2, pp. 7-8 of these materials) making clear that the motion is not intended to serve as a basis for making a legal claim against the county: “The policies in this ordinance are intended as guidance for best practices for county agencies, and shall not be interpreted to impose any legal obligation on agencies beyond those imposed by RCW chapter 42.56 and K.C.C. chapter 2.12.”

The proposed amendment also includes a reference to Attorney General McKenna's testimony before the committee and clarifies the wording of the motion.
Attachment 3 (pp. 9-11 of these materials) is a redline showing the changes that would be made by the amendment.
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